
<date> 
 
Mayor Todd Gloria 
Council Member Sean Elo-Rivera, Chair Environment Committee 
Council President Joe LaCava, member Environment Committee 
 
Subject:  Recommendations for the 2024 Energy Cooperation Agreement  
 
As Chair of the City of San Diego Climate Advisory Board (CAB), I am writing on behalf of the 
CAB to provide recommendations for the 2024 Energy Cooperation Agreement between the 
City of San Diego and San Diego Gas & Electric (SDG&E), and which supports the City’s 
Climate Action Plan (CAP) goals. 
 
All of these recommendations can be met without cost impacts to the city, and will advance 
action in key CAP areas. 
 

1.​ We recommend a new requirement related to SB 1221 Neighborhood Decarbonization 
Zones 

a.​ Rationale: This bill facilitates pilots to transition entire communities to 
decarbonized energy sources in support of managing the transition off of the gas 
system. This is an amazing opportunity to advance the city’s existing 
building decarbonization goals. 

b.​ This bill requires 
●​ Each gas corporation, by July 1 2025, and annually thereafter, to submit 

to the CPUC a map containing the location of all potential gas distribution 
line replacement projects 

●​ The CPUC, by January 1, 2026, to designate priority neighborhood 
decarbonization zones 

●​ The CPUC, by July 1, 2026, to establish a voluntary program to facilitate 
the cost-effective decarbonization of priority neighborhood 
decarbonization zones, not to exceed 30 pilots across the state. 

●​ The CPUC to establish a process for gas corporations to determine and 
submit pilot projects for approval 

c.​ Recommended language: 
●​ In 2026, SDG&E will submit at least 5 pilot sites located within the city of 

San Diego for the SB 1221 program, implemented utilizing a skilled and 
trained local workforce 

2.​ We recommend including the amendments that were approved by the Environment 
Committee on 2/13/25: 

https://www.sandiego.gov/sustainability-mobility/climate-action/advisory-committees/climate-advisory-board
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=202320240SB1221
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=202320240SB1221


 
 

3.​ We recommend a new requirement that SDG&E provide their annual metered electricity 
and natural gas sales data by April 1 each year, to support the timely annual GHG 
Emissions Inventory by city staff. 
 

4.​ We recommend a new requirement that SDG&E update their NetZero Roadmap to align 
with the city’s Climate Action Plan by the end of 2026. 

 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Tanisha-Jean Martin, Chair 
City of San Diego Climate Advisory Board 


